
Principal's Message
Dear Otters,

What an amazing week of activities! We look forward to many more in the coming weeks.

Our beautiful Robert Down Garden will once again come to life and thrive! Heidi Feldman and
Keith Larson spent countless hours last weekend pruning, weeding, and setting the stages for
new growth as they hope to provide the area for student exploration, classroom adventures,
and healthy edibles for our Otters. Many thanks to Heidi and Keith!

This week, hosted by PTA (specifically Heather Lazare and Jessica Thompson) is the annual
Read-a-Thon. Books, in general, comprise a huge piece of school life so let’s celebrate reading
in a special way this week. On Friday during lunch, students will enjoy bringing books from
home and participating in a “Book Swap”; what a sensible way to share gently-read books with
classmates and while receiving “new” reads at the same time. Mrs. Scanlon, our book source
expert, has helped to facilitate this event and will be a special reader to the students this Friday
night along with various teachers, myself, and Dr. Adamson, our PGUSD School Superintendent!

Can’t say enough about the RHD Toolbox Assemblies! Last month we enjoyed reminders
relevant to KINDNESS during our TK/K performance. Next week on Friday at 10:15, our 4 th
graders will grace the Ottertorium stage with another toolbox surprise. Parents and families



welcome to attend!

Our instrumental music program is now up and running, thanks to the generous efforts of MS
music teacher Barbara Priest and HS music teacher George Warren who are accommodating all
PGUSD schools by designing very creative schedules! Along with their efforts come those of our
school staffs who have been very flexible and understanding. Needless to say, we are very
grateful for the many who have helped keep the music program alive.

Spelling Bee is buzzing! Over 21 semi-finalists in 4 th and 23 in 5 th grade will have received their
next set of spelling lists by the time this publication is released. Many thanks to our spellers’
teachers and a huge high-five to coordinator Alex Jenner. Hey! I am a big fan of Spelling Bees; was
an 8th grade finalist back in 1964! 🤣

A very belated thank you to our counselor Sonda Frudden for always spreading kindness, but
particularly during our "official" Kindness Week in February. The students were racing at lunch
(literally) asking the whereabouts of the daily activity. Students of all ages and abilities enjoyed
each and every day of Sonda's efforts.

Last, but not least, is a reminder about Parent Conference Week (March 11 - 15). Our schedule will
be: TK/K daily minimum days and grades 1 - 5 Wednesday, Thursday and Friday minimum days -
released at 12:10pm.

It takes a huge force daily to support our students, including parents, families, teachers, general
staff, administrators, district office; no one group does it alone. Thank you all!

Mary Riedel

RHD Upcoming Events

February 26-March 8 - PTA, Book Week, Read a Thon
March 7 - PGUSD Board Meeting, 6:30 PM
March 8 - PTA Book Swap at lunch & Pajama Reading Night, 5:30-
7:30PM
March 11-15 - TK/K Parent Teacher Conferences, students
released 12:10 PM
March 13-15 - 1st-5th grade Parent Teacher Conferences, students
released at 12:10 PM

March 13 - PGUSD TK/K Parent Orientation Meeting, PGHS Library, 6:00 PM
March 14 - RHD STEM Night, 5:00-7:00 PM (see flyer below)
March 18 - RHD Site Council Meeting, 3:30 PM
March 20 - PTA Dine Out, Peppers Mexicali Cafe, 11:30 AM - 9:00 PM



March 20 - Final Spelling Bee Competition, Cafeteria, 6:00 PM
March 24 - RHD Drama Club Play, Ottertorium, 2:00 PM and 5:00 PM

PTA Information

Last Day for the Read-A-Thon!

Thanks so much for your great support of the Read-a-Thon! As we close in on Friday, our final day,
we’re looking impressive: 66,713 minutes read so far! Please keep encouraging your students to
read and log their minutes!!

This year, whichever class logs the most minutes read will get a special treat from the PTA! Our top
3 readers with the most minutes in TK - 2nd grade and top 3 from 3rd - 5th will get a gift certificate
to Bookworks!

Book Swap Friday:

Friday at lunch will be the Book Swap—students can bring a book and take a book (all free). If they
forget, we have plenty of books so they will be able to grab one even if they didn’t come with one.

Book Night Friday, 6-7pm:

Friday night is Book Night from 6-7pm -- students can come to school in their comfy clothes with
stuffies and we'll have snacks and hot chocolate in the cafeteria and Guest Readers reading us
stories. We did this for the first time last year and it was a success! We hope to see you there!

Thanks so much,
Robert Down Elementary School PTA







Click Here to Sign Up!

Office Reminders...
1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
office and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher first thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the office a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090F4DACAF2FA6FF2-48112180-book#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090F4DACAF2FA6FF2-48112180-book#/
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/documents/Bell-Sched-22-23.pdf


a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663
c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.
The office and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their child
should do after school. This is disruptive.

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance
If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE
for a field trip, please be sure you are fingerprint cleared with our
district. To make an appointment at the District Office please
contact Bree Nehring by calling 607-8892 or emailing
bnehring@pgusd.org

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

Robert Down Birthday Books

This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to
build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.
Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club fill out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).
When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will
present a new book in honor of your child’s birthday. Your child will
be the first one to check out and read the book that has been

donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with your child’s name will be affixed
to the inside cover for all future readers to appreciate.

mailto:adeis@pgusd.org
mailto:bnehring@pgusd.org
https://www.pgusd.org/Departments/Human-Resources/Volunteer-Paperwork/index.html
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SIGN UP FOR THE WAVE PROGRAM HERE!

https://www.thewaveprogram.org/






BUY A YEARBOOK HERE!

https://store.plicbooks.com/projects/b067ad18-147c-48c6-9a2b-776d96f80e1d










CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters
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AI Parent Training For Students
The SmartSocial Parent, Teacher & Counselor forum will teach you
the hidden safety features of TikTok, Snapchat, Instagram, Fortnite,
Netflix, YouTube & More

launch smartsocial.com
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